
 

    

 

SB 730 – Sale and Application of Coal Tar and 
Coal Tar Pavement Products – Prohibition 

 

OPPOSE 
 
Members of the Environment & Transportation Committee,  
 
Once again, we are here in front of the Members of the Environment and Transportation Committee attempting to 
prevent the banning of coal tar pavement sealer from being applied to asphalt driveways and parking lots Statewide. 
What has changed since HB-411 was withdrawn last February? There still isn’t compelling evidence that coal tar 
pavement sealants are harmful to humans or the environment. Like last year, this bill will put me out of business 
based on junk science. I implore you as a small business person to carefully study this issue before casually destroying 
the livelihood of people like me.  
 
To date, not a single case of a person, fish, animal, or plant has been proven to have been harmed in any way by the 
exposure to coal tar pavement sealer in the entire country, much less the state of Maryland. Coal tar pavement 
sealer has been and continues to be applied to asphalt driveways and parking lots throughout the country for the last 
60 years without a single lawsuit being filed by a person claiming that they have become afflicted with cancer due to 
their exposure to coal tar sealer. Asbestos was banned for good reason yet no one can demonstrate coal tar 
pavement sealer needs to be banned. 
 
Moreover, eliminating the most effective product for protecting and extending the useful life of asphalt pavements 
saving homeowners hundreds, and commercial property owners thousands of dollars, in additional paving expenses 
that can be delayed for many years with a regularly scheduled sealcoating program.  
 
I beg that you study the damage to the environment and the expense to the property owners that occurs when 
contractors have to mill off the top 2 inches of asphalt, dispose of the millings, and repave with new asphalt every 10 
to 15 years. A Statewide sealcoating program would save our State untold millions of dollars in paving that would not 
have to be done nearly as often, if for instance all state and public school parking lots were sealcoated every 4 to 5 
years.  
 
No one in the State of Maryland or anywhere else in the United States has produced anyone or anything harmed by 
their exposure to coal tar pavement sealer. Therefore, I strongly urge this committee to review the evidence before 
putting me and the industry out of business. 
 
Sincerely, 
Tom Decker, Jr. 
President 
 


